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WelcomeFrom
President
Kruger
Dear Students:
You represent the

heartbeat of this campus
and it has been a distinct
pleasure to watch this
college community's pulse
rise since your arrival here.
It is my hope to meet with
each of you during the
coming academic year and
learn what you have to say
about the quality of life and
learning at Delhi.
This college places special

emphasis on the concept
and importance of "com¬
munity." Thousands of
people will expend
tremendous amounts of
time and energy on this
campus during the year-
whether they be students,
faculty or staff members-
and it would be ridiculous
for anyone to imagine that
such a group is not bound
by common interests. We all
have a stake in this
community's aspirations,
policies and mission. In
short, this is an "all-hands"
project.
The success of our

community will depend
upon two primary ele¬
ments-participation and
responsibility.
The level of participation
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at Delhi has always been
high. For instance,
representatives from the
student body, faculty, staff,
local area and alumni all sit
on the College Assembly.
This organization is
charged with reviewing
campus policies and
procedures to make
recommendations to the
president based on their
evaluations and delibera¬
tions.
This is just one opportu¬

nity for participation.
Involvement can range
from student government
to athletics. Whatever your
interests may be, I urge you
to become part of "commu¬
nity action" at Delhi.

Playboy is soon to be on TV

Community responsi¬
bility also covers awide area
and falls under a single
concept-respect for human
dignity and rights. It is
important that we all
recognize the unique
character of each member
of the college community
and the absolute need to
live and work together as a
strong community. This
concept must also include
the residents of the Village
of Delhi. Their contribu¬
tions to this college have
been many over the past 66
years and they certainly
deserve our consideration
and respect. Please make
every effort to support
that kind of relationship
with local residents; Delhi's
student body should be
known for its maturity and
understanding. Many of
you have indicated to me
that you share my deep
concern for the reputation
of Delhi's students and I
appreciate the efforts that
have already been made by
you to make this year's
student body one of the
most outstanding in this
college's history.
To all of you, please

accept my sincere wishes for
a year of academic
achievement, personal
growth and excitement.

Sincerely,
Seldon M. Kruger

President

Playboy Enterprises has
announced that it will soon
bring its material to cable
television.
The publishing company

said its Playboy Produc¬
tions Inc. unit agreed with
Rainbow Programming
Services, of Woodbury,
N.Y. to form a cable TV
program service to be called

"The Playboy Channel."
The company did not
disclose the terms of the
agreement.
The cable television

network will bring playboy
magazine to the screen with
fiction, fashion, music,
humor, interviews, and
centerfolds.
An example given for the

kind of footage of

Honors Program Established by SUNY
Albany-State University

of New York Wednesday
established a University-
wide honors program to
recognize and reward
highly talented undergrad¬
uate scholars.
To go into effect in Fall,

1982 at 15 SUNY campuses,
the Honors Scholars Awards
program was approved by
the SUNY Board of
Trustees, who voted to
waive up to the full cost of
tuition and room charges
for recipients of the awards.
During its first year, 42

students are expected to
participate in the program,

which will be financed from
existing campus allocations,
augmented by funds from
the private sector. The
number of participating
campuses and Honors
Scholars will grow as the
program matures.
Honors Scholars, whose

selection will follow
rigorous competition, will
be entitled to complete the
entire undergraduate
program at the SUNY two
or four-year college
granting the full scholar¬
ship benefits.
Students will receive the

special attention and advice

Guaranteed Student Loan

of distinguished faculty
members individually
assigned to them asmentors
during the period of the
award. They will have an
opportunity to avail
themselves of the resources
and talents of the entire 64-

campus system, with access
to courses and individuals
at other campuses in
meeting their individual
program plans and needs.
In addition, the Honors

Scholars will be eligible for
special research grants, will
be entitled to preference in

Students who apply for a
Guaranteed Student Loan
(GSL) after October 1st of
this year will feel the effects
of a federal-budget-cutting
measure, signed into law by
President Reagan, that
includes provisions design¬
ed to prevent students from
borrowing "if they do not
need loans to meet college
costs."
This new measure is

expected to take the biggest
bite out of the amount that
middle and upper income
students may borrow if they
are attending low-cost
public colleges.
The new eligibility

restrictions which will go
into effect next month are:

students from families
earning $30,000 or less will
still be able to borrow up to
$2,500 a year as undergrad-
uates and $5,000 as

graduate students, as under
existing law; students from
families with an annual
income of more than
$30,000 will be eligible for a

government loan only if
they demonstrate financial
need under one of two
needs tests devised by the
Department of Education.
One test, would take into

account only gross income,
family size, and the number
of children enrolled in
college.
Under the other test,

need and amount of loan
could be determined by the
longer, more detailed
financial need test already
used by colleges to award
federal aid under the
Supplemental Education
Opportunity Grant, College
Work Study, and National
Direct Student Loan
Programs.
Along with the above

restrictions and testings,
regardless of their income,
students will be required to
pay the banks a 5-per-cent
fee on their loans.

Delhi's Own to Represent
the United States

centerfolds that will be
shown, was the filming of a
photographing session with
a centerfold. R rated, but
not soft pornography.
Besides the subscribers to

the particular cable
company that Playboy has
reached agreement with,
Playboy said 115 other
systems are planning to
launch the program.

Vic Montalvo, a drafting
major at Delhi, has gained
the respect ofmany through
his wrestling abilities. The
senior from Central Islip,
Long Island, has been
steadily making progress,
and is now nearing the top.
Vic will be representing

the United States, at the
wrestling tournament
which will be held in
Venezuela, October 13-16.
He will be leaving for
Miami, October 9, where
everyone on the United
States team will meet, and
spend a day practicing,
before leaving for Vene¬
zuela.
There will be 10 weight

classes, Vic will be wrestling
in the 114 pound class.
Right now he is concentrat¬
ing on watching his weight,
and keeping in shape. By
running 5 miles a day, he
has been able to hold his
weight down. He has also
bee exercising, doing push¬
ups, pull-ups and sit-ups.
Once reaching Venezuela,
the United States team will
weigh in; and then proceed
to practice, run and rest
before the competition.

This world wide event is
actually a Junior Olympics
competition.
Once returning, Vic must

immediately begin training
for the Delhi wrestling
team. He will then begin
weight lifting, continue
running and must also
concentrate on gaining
weight for the 118 pound
class, which he will be
wrestling in here at Delhi.
Vic is very enthused

about the support everyone
is giving him around
campus. He would like to
thank everyone for their
contributions towards
sending him to Venezuela
and for backing him up, the
way they have been. On
behalf of our campus J
would like to wish Vic the
best, as he travels on to
represent the United States
and Delhi.

Senate Meeting
Tonight 7:30 p.m.
Farrell Hall A & B





Health Center News Notes
To all new students and

to all returning students,
the health center staff
extends a warm welcome.
We hope that the coming
year will be enjoyable and
academically rewarding. At
present, the Health Center's
operating hours are as
follows:
Mon. - Thurs. 8 a.m. - 9 p.m.

Friday 8 a.m. - 5 p.m.
Sat./Sun. 1 p.m. - 5 p.m.

Physician hours are as
follows:
Monday 9 a.m. - 12 p.m.

Tues., Wed., Thurs.
4:30 p.m. - 8:30 p.m.

Friday 9 a.m. - 12 p.m.
To be eligible for service

at the Health Center a

student need only to be
enrolled as a full time
student at Delhi. It is
essential that you submit a
student health record to
this office. The Health
Center offers some special
programs these include:

1. Allergy injections -

given during physician
hours for those students
requiring this care.

2. Self - Help Library - A
variety of free pamphlets
and a loan book section.

3. Gynecological
Service - for those
interested in birth control
counceling, birth control or
just the opportunity to

discuss their gynecological
concerns. The college
physician will administer
routine gynecological
exams on Friday mornings
10 a.m. - 11:30 a.m.

4. Laboratory screening
- these include strepthroat
and urine screening and
pregnancy testing.

5. Health Insurance -

this program is available
and questions concerning
health insurande can be
directed to Mrs. Mabel
Adams, Mon. - Fri. 8:00 a.m.
- 3:30 p.m.
Our health center staff
members are:

H. Peiris M.D. /"College
Physician Director of
Health Service
M. Rittling R.N. B.S. Head
Nurse
D. Hampel R.N. Staff Nurse
L. Palin R.N. Staff Nurse
H. Shalkey R.N. Staff Nurse
M. Adams Receptionist
A word from Dr. Peiris -

College Physician/Director
of Student Health Service:
During the past few weeks,
the health center has seen a

large number of students
affected with respiratory
viral diseases. It is
important to have a basic
knowledge of respiratory
viruses. More than 200
different viruses from six
major families are known to

cause respiratory diseases,
causing more than 250
million days of work lost
during an average year in
this country. College
students, who are exposed
to new respiratory viruses
from their home environ¬
ments. The two common

respiratory diseases seen
are the common cold and
influenza.
Common Cold - On the

average, an individual will
have two to three colds a

year. It can be carried by a
large number of viruses.
Commonest form of
transmission is through the
air. However, transmission
from contaminated hands
or objects can occur. The
symptoms are running nose,
slight fever alternatingwith
chills and general "lousy"
feeling. There is no specific
treatment, bedrest, lots of
fluids and aspirin for aches
and fever will ease the
discomfort.
Influenza - Fever often

signals the onset of
influenza and may reach 103
- 104 F. Running nose,
severe muscle aches and
malaise are common early
symptoms. Later, cough and
gastro intestinal disturb¬
ances could develop.

Board ofTrustees Announce Public Hearing
The Board of Trustees of

the State University of New
York will conduct a Public
Hearing pn October 9, 1981
at the Agricultural and
Technical College in
Canton, New York. This
hearing will be held in
Lecture Hall ETN 102,
between 1:30 p.m. and 3
p.m.
The purpose of this

Hearing is to receive
testimony and statements
from concerned individuals
about university-wide
issues.
Persons wishing to

present a prepared

testimony to the Board of
Trustess are requested to
write to Ms. Martha J.
Downey, Secretary of the
University, at State
University Plaza, Albany,
N.Y. 12246. All letters must
identify in brief the subject
of your testimony along
with a telephone number,
as well as an address, to
which a confirmation that a
place on the agenda has
been reserved for you can
be sent. Such testimonywill
be limited to five minutes,
and the speakers will be
requested to provide six
copies of their written

testimony to the Hearing
Registration Officer on the
day of the Hearing.
Persons wishing to- make

brief extemporaneous
comments (no more than
three minutes) are request¬
ed to file their names with
the Hearing Registration
Officer on the the day the
Hearing between 12:00 and
1:30 p.m. Time for such
comments will be set aside
at the end of the Hearing,
and such persons will be
called upon in order in
which they registerwith the
Hearing Registration
Officer.

Halloween
Nestle

Infant Formula Action
Committee (INFACT) will
rally against Nestle's on
Halloween Day, October 31,
at noon at the Nestle's
headquarters in White
Plains, NewYork. Marchers
will protest Nestle's
continued marketing of
infant formula.
In addition, they hope to

get Nestle to the "bargain¬
ing table" where a solution
may be reached in the quest
to cure what INFACT
supporters label, "The
Baby Bottle Disease".
Scott Sommers, Rally

Coordinator, encourages
marchers to dress in
costumes resembling Nestle
products. The word
"Boycott" should be
attached to the costume to
symbolize the continuing
four year boycott against
Nestle.
INFACT activists accuse

Nestle, who holds 50 per¬
cent of the Third World
infant formula market,
Abbott Laboratory, the
American Home Products
Corporation, and the
Bristol Myers Corporation
of unfairly promoting a

March Against

product in Third World
Nations which discourages
breastfeeding and encour¬
ages the use of their
formulas to mothers
incapable of financially and
environmentally adminis¬
tering these formulas
properly.
Activists claim that the

deaths of onemillion babies
is linked to the misuse of
these infant formulas.
According to Sommers,
because of the cost of the
formula, mothers often add
extra water to the powder to
stretch its use and this
causes malnutrition. Many
mothers only have access to
polluted water sources, thus
they pollute the formula. In
addition, due to unclear
mixing directions, mothers
may also store prepared
formula in non-sterile
bottles without refrigera¬
tion.
In 1979, INFACT launch¬

ed a world boycott of Nestle
products which continues
today. The boycott has
reduced Nestle's net profits
by 16.9 per-cent and has also
gained INFACT the
support of 1,250 coalitions.

Coffee is popular;
but not healthy

A cup of coffee in the
morning before class hits
the spot for thousands of
students. Especially if it is
an early class. When that
nice aroma is wafting
through the air, it makes an
avid coffee drinker want to
sit down with his cup of
black brew.
But all that smells good

may not be good. Everyone
knows what gives coffee its
zing. Good old caffeine.
When its not in coffee,
caffiene is an odorless,
bitter white powder found
in some types of plants.
Caffeine is found in less

er amounts in tea, cola soft
drinks and some non-cola
citrus flavored soft drinks.
So the same thing that
makes you want a cup of
coffee might make you
crave one of these other
beverages.
But what's so bad about

caffeine. Afterall, even
though it's a stimulant, it is
natural. Some of America's
top notch researchers at
John Hopkins University
School of Medicine went to
work on that. They
intended to find out just
what caffeine did for the
human body. Their
findings: a natural
compound called adenosine
found in the human body
keeps the brain's activity
low, in essence, it tells the
brain it's time to slow down.
Caffeine works against
adenosine, neutralizing it
and actually reversing the
effects, and keeping the
brain active.
Another effect of caffeine

is the constriction of
cerebral blood vessels and
the dilation of other blood
vessels. This makes the

heart work harder. Since it
also makes the heart beat
faster a person's blood
pressure usually is not
affected.
Those who drink coffee

regularly develop an
immunity to it so it takes
more coffee to give the same
effect. And you regularly
drink coffee and you decide
to quit, you may experience
withdrawal symptoms such
as anxiety, headaches and
increased muscle tension. It
should also be pointed out
that coffee does not affect
everyone the same way.
The American Council on

Science and Health has
released a report stating
that moderate amounts of
coffee do not harm most

people, but that people who
drink seven cups of coffee
or more a day may have
some related health
problems.
Because warnings about

caffeine have been bom¬
barding the public, the
trend today is toward more
decaffeinated coffee. But
coffee is still an extremely
popular beverage and
chances are that is not going
to change.
It is a great economic

resource, especially for the
third world countries that
grow it. For many of these
countries it ranks right
after oil.
Peak usage of coffee in

the United States was in
1962. Since then it has
slowly declined. But it is
gaining popularity in Great
Britain and Japan. Coffee is
not on its way out. And for
coffee drinkers around the
world, it will remain that
eye opener in the morning.
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Indoor
Gardening
Let Your
Roots
Breathe
by Jack Graham
Overwatering is the

number one killer of house
plants. When a plant is
watered too frequently, air
is kept out of the soil, and
roots begin to die from lack
of oxygen. Fungus diseases
can then penetrate and plug
up the root system and the
whole plant soon wilts
because it can't get water up
its stem.

It is true that some plants
grow quite well in plain
water. Their roots may
require less oxygen, using
what is dissolved in the
water, or perhaps they
receive oxygen indirectly
from the leaves. A large
cactus, on the other hand
(ouch), can go for weeks in
bone dr\ soil because it
stores water in its stem.
For most plants, however,

the best method of
determing when to water is
to stick a finger half an inch
below the surface of the soil
and water only when it feels
dry. Always apply enough
water so that some runs out
the bottom of the pot, to
leach out excess salts. Be
sure to drain the runoff
from any saucer under a

pot. or the salts w ill reenter
the soil as the plant uses up
the water.

Chronic overwaters may
be helped by switching
from plastic to unglazed
clay pots. Water evaporates
through the sides of clay
pots allowing oxygen to
enter more quickly.

A final caution: use warm

water on African violets.
Cold water damages the
leaves, leaving brown
markings on them.
Questions of general

interest to indoor gardeners
will be answered in this
column if addressed to: J.
Graham, Farnsworth Hall.

Legal
A person whose reputa¬

tion has been damaged by
slanderous statements has
recourse to law. But how
about a group--a sorority
accused of holding wild sex
parties?
Q. I'm sure our sorority

was slandered by a speaker

Letters To The Editor
D.T.U. Editor,
On Sept. 23, 1981, three Delhi citizens were seriouslyinjured in Binghamton, one losing her live. They hadtried to turn into aMcDonald restaurant and were hit by atruck. There had been a previous request that a stop lightbe put up at that area to prevent such a happening, now it

may be done but not until next spring.Has any consideration been taken for such a stop light
to be put up at the new shopping mall? With the regularlocal traffic, college traffic and soon the new shoppingtraffic, we should not have to wait for the above incident
to occur here in Delhi.

T.F.S.
Dear Editor,
I am writing this in response to the concerned

consumer, in last weeks letter to the Editor. Upon readingyour letter, I was equally concerned, but in a different
way. Myself, I happen to believe you were a victim ofcircumstance. Rarely have I ever heard complaint aboutMcDonald Hall and its food except for the greaseyness oftheir grill items.
I believe that if you are completely honest withyourself, you will find that, with the amount of food thatparticular cafeteria goes through in a week, it would behard to have something spoil. Secondly, the donut which

you refer to in your letter, was obviously a freak accident,unless you believe someone deliberately placed the pieceof wood there.
As to being subject to inspection from the Board ofHealth, they were here the first week of school, and onlyfound one thing wrong - that was insufficient light overthe slicing machine.
I myself, feel the need to appologize, for I happen towork there as a student helper. Please accept my appologyand think about it. It could be a lot worse if you are at allrealistic.

Sincerely,
Gregory Hansen

Dear Editor,
In response to "A Concerned Consumer", McDonald

Hall like any other food service establishment in New
York State is inspected by The New York State Health
Department. The kitchens and products served are also
open to public inspection upon request. We do not claim
to be perfect but we do put out a good product at a
reasonable price and are proud of what we serve. The
products are fresh and of good quality and backed by
management.
If someone has a serious complaint about a productserved or the service they receive in McDonald Hall

management by all means will make it good. Like anyother establishment open to the public the consumer has
the right to patronize or not to patronize the snack bar or
Pub in McDonald Hall.

Fred E. Heyward
Unit Manager

McDonald Hall

Dear Students,
Once again, I am asking you for your help. The DTU is

your newspaper, as you all know. A problem arises
though, each week as the DTU staff and I begin to compilethis newspaper. We are constantly faced with the problemof "lack of news". Yes, I realize this is our responsibility,
yet I am inclined to say that you also have a responsibility.Many people comment, that there isn't enough news, or
perhaps the articles are boring. If this is the case, PLEASE
contribute! Drop off a poem, a short story, a news article,
or even suggestions on how to improve the paper. We willdo our best, to change to the desires of the campus.Remember though, we are students, also. We have classes
to attend, labs to go to, and tests to study for, just like
everyone else. I am sure many of you do not realize the
time consumimg process it is to publish a paper eachweek.
We are doing our best. Please help us either through

your contributions, or through constructive criticism.

Tunis Sweetman
DTU Editor

we invited to talk to us. He
as much as accused us of
being leaders in arranging
w ild sex parties off campus.
I'm furious, and I would
like to sue him for slander.
Can I?

A. The law of slander
(AM. Jur. 2D, Ref: Libel and
Slander, Sees. 1-26) says:
The gist of slander is oral
statements, acts or gestures
which defame a person's
reputation, resulting in a

Foreign
Student of the
Week

Grant Du
Plooy
By Ferreol Coyi

Grant Du Plooy is the
foreign student being
featured this week. Grant
was born in Pietermantz-
burg, the capital of the
province called Natal, one
of the four provinces of the
Republic of South Africa.
He lived in Natal for
eighteen years, although
whenever possible he would
travel to the Cape province
during vacation. When he
turned nineteen, he finally
moved to the Cape which is
considered to be the most
beautiful province of the
four, with its mediterra¬
nean climate and beautiful
white sanded beaches.
These extend for many
miles on the coastline from
the Indian Ocean to the
Atlantic Ocean.
After working in several

hotels for a few years, Grant
decided that he wanted to

get a degree in the business
field, rather than trying to
spend several years gaining
the necessary skills. After
inquiring about schools in
Switzerland, England and
here in the U.S., his best bet
seemed to come here. How
he ended up in Delhi
though, he still doesn't
know. After finishing at
Delhi Tech. he plans to
continue at F.I.U. (Florida

International University)
Before going back to South
Africa.
People who point

accusing fingers at South
African Politics, he says, are
the ones who have never
been there and who seem to
think they know more
about the situation than
anyone else. It's a very
complex situation which
can only really be
understood by someone
who's actually been there.
One shouldn't rely too
heavily on the information
printed in the newspaper as
a great deal of it is
exaggerated almost to the
point of being misinforma-
tive.
Grant lives downtown

and anyone who wishes to
discuss anything with him
can get his address from the
Editor of the D.T.U.
A correction would like

to be made concerning last
weeks foreign student
article. Peru is on the West
coast South America, nbt
the East as was printed.

provable injury. This is
called a tort.

However, when a speaker
does not single out a
particular person in the
group for his accusations,
no member of the group has
a right to sue for slander.
Q. I was working to

support myself after my
husband deserted me and
our child, but now I've been
disabled by a car accident.
Can I get any help form

D.T.U. STAFF 1981-82

Edilor-in-ehief...Tunis Sweetman
Associate Editor Joe Mack
Cunsultant Aidan Gara

Photographers Tom Beams
Stephanie Lhlenburg

Kim Walter
Darkroom Technician....Tom Beams /

Accountant Tamie Aubin
Illustration Sam Roth
Typist Patty Toohev

Layout Scott Hanson
Foreign Student Editor....Ferreol Coyl

Reporter Ken Bradford
Business Mgr Kevin Kihhe
Sports Editor Gus Collins
Illustration Randy Brandes

Uncle Tony Anthony Wallace
Gigi Grego

Editoral polio is determined bx the editor . The DELHI
TIMES is published ex en Thursdax during the aeademio
rear. Offiee is loaded in DuBois Hall. S.C.N.V. at Delhi.
Nexx York. Phone (607)746-4205. Printed l.x Ruggiero
Puhlieations. In,. P.O. Box 101 Delhi. Nexx York. Phone
(607)746-6912. The DELHI TIMES is published bx the
students of Delhi Teeh. Opinion expressed herein is that
of the students and does not reflect those of the
[administration, faculty or start.

Social Security?
A. Social Security (HEW

Publication No. 78-10127)
says you have Social
Security protection while
you are working if you have
worked long enough. If you

become disabled and
unable to work, you can get
monthly disabilty checks
starting with the sixth full
month of your disabilty.
These will continue for as

long as you are disabled.
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Wrestlers Seek Record

The Galloping Broncos
By Leo Huggins
Delhi's cross-country team is in gear. The

men's team is 2-0 while the women's team is 1-1.
The women's loss went to Hartwick during a

cold and rainy day, the score being Hartwick-23
and Delhi-35. The winner of that race was Karen
Cassidy, with a time of 17:29. Second place went
to Ann Vitalo with a time of 18:07.
The men, on the other hand, beat Hartwick

with a score of 17 to 45. The race was won by Bob
Saba with a time of 29:52. He was followed by
the rest of the Broncos, Mike Pickett, Chip
Dietz, Mark Anderson, T.J. Mastrogiavanni,
Keven McCarthy and Leo Huggins.
After a few days of practice and rest, the

Galloping Broncos went on the road to the
Mohawk Invitational.
At Mohawk, the womens' team won an award

for second place. The 2.2 mile women's race was
won by Marion Teitsch with a time of 12:27.
Once again, Ann Vitalo was up there, placing
third with a time of 18:84, followed by Eilleen
Noonan, Mary Ellen O'Neill, Elaine Moresco,
and Doreen Curtain.
The men's 5 mile race finished with the team

in 5th place. The winner of the race was Rick
Dean with a course record of 25:24.
Bob Saba, one of our Delhi's elite runners,

was hurt during the race but held on and
finished 48th with a time of 29:11. Mike Pickett
placed first for the Broncos with a time of 27:19,
second for the Broncos was Leo Huggins with a
time of 28:17.
The Broncos at this pace, have a chance of

becoming Regional Champs in November.

Even though official
wrestling practice doesn't
begin until October 12,
most Delhi grapplers are
attending the twice a week
voluntary practices in order
to get a head start on one of
the teams goals this season-
breaking in N.J.C.A.A.
consecutive dual meet

victory record. Currently
the Broncos have won 55
straight games, dating back
to the 1979 season. The
N.J.C.A.A. record is 65-held
by Joliet C.C. of Chicago.
They set the record from
1964-69.
Delhi will be lead by six

wrestlers, who competed in
the N.J.C.A.A. champion¬
ships last year. Mark Cody,
All-American at 177, heads
the list. Larry Lacovelli, is
another returning Region
III champion. Cody in their
attempt to become Delhi's
4th and 5th two time

Region III Champions in
the 22 year tournament
history. vic Montalvo, a
Region III runner up and a

Sense of humor can
help land a job
Ask anybody what quality they

find most appealing in others, and
they are likely to say, "a good sense
of humor."
But the ability to make people

laugh (and to laugh at other's jokes)
can not only make you popular, but
richer as well.
A recent survey reported in the

Wall Street Journal found a sense of
humor can be an important factor in
whether or not you'll land a job. It
revealed if other things were equal,
over 87 percent of company heads
would give preference to hiring a per¬
son with a sense of humor. Yet the
majority of these same bosses believed
most young people looking for work
were too somber.
Of course this doesn't mean they

want individuals who wear "fright"
wigs, spinning bow ties, and
squirting-flowers in their lapels. Bui it
does show it doesn't hurt to loosen up
a bit when being interviewed for a
job. Within reason.

member of the 1981 United
States Pan American Team,
returns as does third place
Region III finishers, Jay
Feilen, Tom Rooney, and
Jeff Pidgeon. No school in
the history of Region III has
returned six national
qualifiers, so Delhi appears
to be loaded.
The Broncos also return

another starter, Adam
Ortner, plus Jim Collett,
Bob Carroll, and Doug Tait
who saw limited action last
year.
In addition, Coach

Millard, who is entering his
eleventh year at Delhi with
a 166-36 record, feels he has
recruited his best group of
new comers ever. "Many of
our veterans may lose their
starting spots an I expect
the intra squad competition
to be very intense," he
commented. Delhi will have
a turnout of 47 wrestlers
trying to make the team.
Many of the newcomers
have earned State and
Sectional honors. "If we

have any problem, it may be

that some weight classes are
very thin, while others are

heavily congested by some
individuals," he concluded.
If the wrestlers stay

undefeated, their attempt
to tie the record will com on

January 28th atWestchester
CC, and the tie breaker will
be on January 30th at
Cayuga.

D.T.U.
Meeting
Monday
7:30
D.T.U.
Office

Student Development
Center

--Management Trainees
needed by Farrells Ice
Cream. Salary, $240 per
week; 5 days a week - 10
hour days. Mention Craig
Paul, Delhi Alumnus
referred you. Contact Ms.
Carol Sodenheimer, Per¬
sonnel Director, Farrells
Ice Cream, Houston, TX.
Tel. 800-638-6707.
—General Farm Worker -

duties include milking,
livestock care, field work,
machinery and building
repair and maintenance;
12-14 hours/day. Starting
salary and benefits - $8,000
- $9,000 per year, house,
utilities, meat, milk. ALSO,
Herdsperson - duties
include feeding, milking,
and care of livestock,
maintenance and repair of
dairy equipment, 7-8 hrs
per day. Starting salary,
$6,500 per year, plus room
and board. Please send
resume, transcript and
personal references to Mr.
Michael Saeli, R.D. 2, Red
Creek, NY 13143. Tel. 315-
754-6623.
--Food and Beverage
Manager - for dining rooms
and banquets. Salary, open.
Please call for more

information. Contact Mr.
Lee Haegler, Holiday Inn,
Newburgh, NY 12550. Tel.
914-565-2100.
—Veterinary Technician -
for 2 office practice, 3 Vets;
small animal practice.
Salary open. Position to be
filled A.S.A.P. Please call
for more information.
Contact: Watson, Howard,
OLiver Veterinarians, RD
2, Oswego, NY 13126. Tel.
315-342-3020.
-- Veterinary Technician -

general duties. Applicant
must be willing to apply for
certification in Mississippi.
Salary, commenserate with
experience. Position to be
filled immediately. Please

send resume to Mr. Andy
Allen, College ofVeterinary
Medicine, Mississippi State
University, Mississippi
State, MS 39762. Tel. 601-
325-3432.
—Drafters - Salary range -
$10,000 - 15,500. Please
send resume or call. Contact
Mr. John J. Kennedy,
Director of Personnel,
Shepard Niles Crane and
Hoist Corporation, 250 N.
Genesee Street, Montour
Falls, NY 14865. Tel. 607-
535-7111.
-Construction Superinten¬
dent - applicants must be
Civil Tech grads. Prefer
previous part-time exper¬
ience in Heavy/Highway
Construction. Salary range,
$300 - $400 per week.
Please send resume or call.
Contact Mr. Brian M.
Heneghan, Gunite Masonry
Co., Inc., 1367 Bellmore
Avenue, North Bellmore,
NY 11710. Tel. 516-781-
3752.

■■Landscapers, Plant
Maintenance, Grounds
Maintenartce - positions
available in Dallas, Texas.
Salary range, $4.50 - $5.50
per hour to start. Send
resume or call. Contact Ms.
Elaine Kennedy, Personnel
Manager, NOrth Haven
Gardens, Inc. 7700 North
-haven Road, Dallas, TX
75230-3297. Tel. 214-363-
6715.
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The College Union Pre
FridayOctober 16, 1981

Southside Johnny
and Guest

Farrell Hall Gym 8:00 p.m.

Saturday October 17, 1981-
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resents FallWeekend

SENOR RAI
Ringmaster- Illusionist
Rojroi Hanneford Cirevn
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Poisonous Plants: An Exhibit and
Symposium at Brooklyn Botanic Garden

Germany Comes to
Andes

A major exhibit and
symposium on Poisonous
Plants will be presented by
Brooklyn Botanic Garden
to inform the public about
plants which may be
harmful when irlgested or
handled.
Exhibit:

October 3 through October
12, 1981, daily from 10 a.m.
to 4 p.m., (closed Monday,
October 5), in the Rotunda
of the Administration
Building, 1000 Washington
Avenue. Admission is free,
sponsored in part by Exxon
Corporation.
Symposium is scheduled

for Sunday, October 4 and
will feature world-
renowned authorities on

the subject. Admission is
$10.00; tickets must be
purchased in advance.
A broad range of

poisonous plants and
products will be displayed
and identif i e d. Well-
represented will be
poisonous plants commonly
grown in the home and
garden (e.g. dumb-cane,
oleander, yew, lantana);
those found in woods and
on weed-lots (e.g. ragweed,
poison ivy, pokeweed,
mushrooms), as well as,

NYSAAHT

On Sept 22nd. NYSAAHT
held its second meeting.
Discussed at the meeting

was the NYSAAHT conven¬

tion which is to be held
November 7 & 8 in Albany,
NY. A dog obedience class
will be held on Friday

A dog obedience classwill
be held on Friday after¬
noons at 2:00 behind
Farnsworth Hall.
There is an Ag group

being organized. It is open
to any student enrolled in
an agricultural curriculum.
Anyone interested in
joining, contact Andy
Curnan.
We also voted on our T-

shirt design. This year's T-

shirt was created by Claudia
Sherwood. They will be
$4.00 each, in various colors.
If you are interested in
ordering one, contact Joan
Stevenson (746-4689) or
Becky Lus.
Our guest speaker for the

evening was Miss Mary Lou
Carlushi. She is a 1976
graduate of the Veterinary
Science Program here at
Delhi. She is employed as an
animal health technician at

the Endwell Small Animal
Hospital. She is also the
secretary of the Bingham-
ton District Chapter of
NYSAAHT,

Dolores Davis
Secretary

Delta Zeta Tau
Y\ e got off to a good siart

this year witli our Hat
Party. It was held on Sept 18
in McDonald Hall and we

had quite a good turnout.
There was plenty of pizza,
munchies. and beer served.
A huge 'hank you goes out
to Carl Barnes who supplied
the music. Everyone had a
good time.
Tuesd.tv the twenty-

ninth, we held our first

College Union
By Anne Norton

At this weeks meeting,
the members discussed Fall
Weekend. "Southside
Johnny" is coming, Friday
October 16th, and on

Saturday October 17th, we
are having a 3-ring circus
come to the gym. There will
be 2 shows. Tickets will be:
$1.00 for children 12 and
under; $1.50 with Delhi
I.D.; and $2.00 for general
admission.
On Sunday, there will be

various events from
different organizations.

those responsible for
adverse respiratory res¬
ponses, such as the air¬
borne pollen allergens.
"This will be one of the

most comprehensive
programs on poisonous
plants offered in New York
City in recent years," stated
Dr. Stephen K-M. TIM,
Director of Scientific
Affairs at Brooklyn Botanic
Garden, and organizer of
the exhibit.

Police Briefs
According to Campus

Police a late model Pontiac
LeManes was-stolen from D-
lot sometime during the
night of the 20th. The car
was later recovered by the
New York City Police some
where in the 63rd precinct.
There is no information at
this time as to if any arrests
have been made.

$50 Taken
An Off-campus resident

reported to the Delaware
Sheriff Department that on
returning from a trip last
Sunday he found shaving
cream on his phone, and
$50 taken from his dresser.

Andes, N.Y.—-A bit of
Germany comes to Andes at
the Annual Oktoberfest,
held at BobCat Ski Center,
Andes, N.Y. on October 11,
1981. Patterned after the
German Oktoberfest
celebrations a festival like
atmosphere is the theme of
the day. Highlights are
German Music, the ever

popular horsepulling
contest, grass skiing and
German style food and
beverages, Other entertain¬
ments planned are a magic
show by Frank Lumia of

Delhi, Indian dances and
games by Thundercloud
Indian Tribe of Walton.
Exhibitors include Perkins
Taxidermy, Delhi; Borows
Taxidermy, Delhi; Jacks
Cheesehouse, Bovina
Center; Jewerly and Rugs,
Riders, Andes; gun exhibit
by Macs Sport Shop, Bovina
Center; bake sale and quilt
raffle, Cloverbelles;
ballots, Lily Richards. The
drawing of the Bovina
Center Fireman Annual
Oktoberfest raffle will take
place at the close of the
festival.

FALL AND
WINTER

SPORTS DAY
FEATURES

GRASS SKIING
Andes, N.Y.----Grass

skiing is one of the activities
planned for the Annual Fall
and Winter Sports Day on
October 10,1981 at BobCat
Ski Center, Andes, N.Y.
Skiing on grass is a fast
growing sport in the United
States and BobCat is the
only area in this region
where grass skiing can be
tried. Grass skiing equip¬
ment will be available for
rental along with instruc¬
tions, if desired. The

Thundercloud Indian
Tribe from Walton will
present a variety of games.
Exhibitors include Borows
Taxidermy, Delhi; Perkins
Taxidermy, Delhi; Macs
Sport Shop, gun exhibit,
Bovina Center; Jacks
Cheesehouse, Bovina
Center; Jewerly and Rugs by
Riders, Andes. William
Sprague Sr. and son, Robert
from Delhi will entertain
with old time fiddling and
songs.

bloodmobile in the Farrell
Hall gym. We had a really
good showing of donors. We
hope to have as much
success in our future
endeavors.
We'd like to give special

tbanks to HSMA for their
help and donations to make
the bloodmobile such a

huge success.
Robin Wilkinson

Come out and see every¬
thing.
Starting in October, we

will have bands on Saturday
nights up in MacDonald
Hall. The dates will be
posted. October 10th will be
"Fright", at 8:30 P.M.
Parents Day is October

24th. We will be hiring a
pianist to play at various
times throughout the day.
College Union will be

having quite a few special
events-stay tuned next week
for more news.



Anthony'Attic
116Main Street

Delhi, N
746-6468
- SPECIALS -

Sunday From 9 - 12 p.m.
Molsons Nite

12 oz. Molsons 85<t

Monday From 9 - 12 p.m.
Monday Nite Football

"25C Drafts"

Nina's
restaurant

^eO' Tuesday From 9 - 12 p.m.
Ladies Nite Ladies 2 for 1
Buy 1 drink get second drink

FREE!!!

,.te^ Wednesday From 4 - 7 p.m.
& Friday "Happy Hour

$2.00 Pitchers
.85c Rail Drinks

Thursday From 10 - 12 p.m.

"Bud Nite" Bud Bottles .85C

tSaturday Early Bird Special^ From 8 - 10 p.m. 25c Drafts

Delhi Discount Beverage
Outlet

Located Side Door Zanzabarr
— Call and we will have your order ready —

Call 746-6158

Let Us Cater Your Next Party!
Cheapest Prices In Town!

Ice Cold Kegs In Stock
Miller - Bud - Mich - Jenny

$10.00 Deposit on Kegs
$25.00 Deposit on Taps

Case Beer Discounts
Ice
Taps

DELIVERY of Pizza

Call

Subs
Dinners

746-6222
746-6633

Good until 10-15-81

COUPON
0C offany Pizza

Rm.

tcceks Speci«

Case of Jenny Cans 12 oz.
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The Hungry Generation
Mon. Oct. 5

Breakfast:
Assorted Fruits and Juices;
Pancakes or Hard & Soft
Eggs; Bacon; Homemade
Donuts.

Lunch: Homemade Mine¬
strone Soup; Hot Sausage
with Hard Roll; Peppers &
Onions or Beef Stew;
Garden Bowl Salad; Fruit
Platter; Cole Slaw;
Blueberry Cobbler.
Dinner: Roast Pork or

Grilled Cube Steak with
mushrooms; Mashed
Potatoes; Broccoli; W/K
Corn; Garden Bowl;
Applesauce; Apple Crumb
Pie.

Tuesday Oct. 6
Breakfast: Assorted Fruits
and Juices; Scrambled Eggs;
Home Fries: English
Muffins; Jelly Donuts.

Lunch: Homemade Chicken
Rice Soup; Wafer Ham &
Cheese on Sesame Roll or
Chili Con Carne; Tossed
Salad: 3-Bean Salad; Fruit
Bowl: Vanilla-Coconut
Pudding.

College To Offer
Business Course

In Hancock
A 15-week leadership

course entitled "Basic
Supervision" will be
offered at the Hancock
Central School, beginning
Saturday, October 3, by the
Continuing Education
Office of the Stale
University Agricultural and
Technical College at Delhi.
The classes, each running

from 9 a.m. to noon, will
cover basic supervisory
principles and practices and
the relationship between
first-line supervisors and
management goals. Other
topics will include motiva¬
tion factors, communications
techniques and decision¬
making processes.
For additional informa¬

tion or to register for the
three-credit course, contact
Joan Newcomer, director of
continuing education at
Delhi College, at (607) 746-
4151.

You're Invited
To Attend:

College Student Bible Study
Smith Hall Lounge

Thursdays, at 7:30 - 9:00
p.m.
Sponsored by students, for
students

Dinner: October Fest
Sauerbralen Knockwurst
and Sauerkraut; Chicken
South German Style Fried
Cauliflower; Bavarian Gree
Beans; German Potato
Salad; Cucumber Salad;
Waldorf Salad; Rye Rolls;
Pumpernickle Bread; Nut
Torte; Pineapple Tarte;
Black Forest Cherry Cake;
Cider.

Wed. Oct. 7

Breakfast: Assorted Fruits
and Juices; French Toast or
Poached Eggs; Bagels/Cr.
Cheese; Bran Muffins.
Lunch: Homemade Dutch¬
ess Soup; Hot Pastromi on
Rye with Dill Pickle;
Turkey Ala King on Biscuit;
Chefs Salad; Stuffed Celery;
Citrus Fruit; Fruited Jello.
Dinner: Dinner Strip Steak
or Hawaiin Ham Steak;
Baked Potatoes; Peas &
Onions; Tossed Salad;
Sliced Tomatoes; Molded
Pear/Raspberry; Pecan-
Coconut Cake.

Having your
telephone
sing
What will they think of

next?
Canadian entrepeneurs

have invented a device
called "Tele-Tune" to spice
up your telephone ring.
The machine, about the

size of a paperback book,

Fri, Oct.9
Breakfast: Assorted Fruits
and Juices; Pancakes or
Poached Eggs; English
Muffins; Honeybuns.
Lunch: Homemade Cab¬
bage Soup; Hamburg or
Cheeseburger on a Bun or
Italian Noodles; Tossed
Salad; Sliced Tomatoes;
Fruit Bowl; Cheesecake
with Cherries.

Dinner: HoneyDip Chicken
or Baked Sole with Lemon
Butter; Oven Brown
Potatoes; Carrotts; Brussel
Sprouts; Garden Bowl;
Mixed Fruit; Marinated
Cukes; Chocolate Cream
Pie.

Thurs., Oct. 8
Breaksfast: Assorted Fruits
and Juices;Waffles or Fried
Eggs; Sausage Links; Glazed
Donuts.

Lunch: Homemade Vegeta¬
ble Soup; Hot Dog & Roll;
Baked Beans; Sauerkraut or
Stuffed Shells with Meat
Sauce; Garden Bowl; Relish
Trays; Mixed Fruit; Jumbo
Ginger Cookies.
Dinner: Veal Parmesan or

Hot Turkey Sandwich
Gravy; TinyWhole Potatoes
(deep fried); Spinach;
W/K Corn; Tossed Fruit
Bowl; Angle Cake with
Strawberry Cream.

plugs into an ordinary
phone jack and plays tunes
of your choosing when a
caller s signal is received.
The "Tele-Tune," it seems,
is the answer for anyone
tired of hearing his or her
telephone ring.

So much for tradition. No
more rings. Instead, your
favorite country western or
rock song will summon you
to the telephone.
The device sells for

between $50 and $80.

Sat., Oct. 10
Brunch: Blueberry Fritters
or Eggs To Order; Bacon;
Tuna Salad; Potato Salad;
Relish Dish; Fruit Bowl;
Yogurt; Cottage Cheese;
Butterscotch Pudding;
Danish Pastry.
Dinner: London Broil; Fr.
Fr. Onion Rings; Natural
Cut Potatoes; Peas &
Onions; Tossed Salad;
Relish Tray; Ambrosia;
Asst. Fruit Pies.

Sun., Oct. .11

Brunch: Cheese Omelet or
Creamed Chipped Beef on
Toast; Turkey Salad on
Hard Roll; Potato Chips;
Tossed Salad; Citrus Fruit;
Yogurt; Cottage Cheese;
Rice Pudding; Pecan
Twirls.

Dinner: Hearty Hamburg
Steak; Baked Ham with
Raisin Sauce; Scalloped
Potatoes; Green Beans;
Garden Bowl; Stuffed
Celery; Fruit Salad;
Sundaes.

Modern Systems
For Small
Businesses

Subject of College
Seminar

A word processing
seminar, designed specifi¬
cally for small business
owners and managers, will
be conducted October 13
from 7 p.m. to 9 p.m. in
Sanford Hall, Room 16, at
the State University
Agricultural and Technical
College at Delhi.
Demonstrations of Delhi

College's recently-acquired
word processing system and
discusssions on new skills
and techniques aimed at
increasing office productiv¬
ity will be included in the
seminar.
The Delaware County

Training Consortium,
composed of Delhi College,
the Delaware-Chenango
BOCES, the Delaware
County Employment and
Training Office, the Greene
#2 BOCES, the New York
State Commerce Depart¬
ment, the New York State
Job Service and the Region
8 Occupational Education
Consortium, is sponsoring
the seminar.
For further information

and registration details,
contact Joan Newcomer,
director of Delhi College's
continuing education
office, at (607) 746-4151.
Although space is

limited, the seminar is open
to the general public.

Dimensions f81
Your eyes seem lifeless,

staring blankly into the distance.
Your brain slowly leaks out your ears
and runs down the side of your face.

You sit motionless,
as if strapped to your chair.

\ ou are oblivious to all that happens.
You spend one third of your day

in this thoughtless state.
If I were to pull the plug

on the machine that keeps you
this way,

you would surely die.
Your disease:

TV fever-catch it!
Brian D. Kosloske - 78..81

Dimensions '81 is a column for students to contribute
poems of their own. Students are encouraged to make use
of this.

DUBOIS HOT BOX
Ted: How come you are always on the 2nd floor girls?
Alison: Are you the one who keeps giving all these rotten
hair cuts? ha ha Anne
Glenn: I'll love you forever. Bradshaw
Kelly: When are we going cow-tipping? Guess who?
Sam: Have you potted any plants lately?
To the 5 men on 28: Is our house clean? We love you
anyway! Wand T.
Janet: Is it "Dear" or Janette?"
Joe Mack: When is that lecture on VD???
Kelly: You're a mean shotgunner.
Ted: The night stalkers shall return!!!!!
R.B.: Hi Sweety. How about a hug? P.L.
Bernie: SMACK! That's for the 89 instead of the 90! love
ya! Wendy
Kelly: Who is that ugly guy you are always with? He is a
PEEWEEHERMAN if you ask me!
Dear Mary: Guess who's got their eyes on you!
Janet: I saw that bear you wanted to go out with!!
Scoop: Your new curfew is 9 p.m. weekdays, 10 p.m.
weekends.
To my little petunia lips, Dear smuckums, my Aster! Sam
Dolores: Long Islanders do NOT talk through their noses-
-it's those upslaters you have to worry about. Guesswho??
Mr. Mack: Bite a cucumber yourself buddy!!!!
Michele: When are we going to have our relaxation again?
Anne

Kelly: Want to drink some "Nolsons"? Fanny
WANTED: The man with the tan jacket who walks past
Dubois Hall from Down Town, from 2 girls from Dubois
Hall.
Mark B: Hi, How was your week-end? A FRIEND.
Timjim: We miss your moustache!! W & T
Sof: Which is it, Paul or Sof? Which image are you into
this week?



Organization
of the
Week

W.D.T.U.
By Linda Stanton and

Joe Mack

This weeks organization
of the week is W.D.T.U.
radio, 6:40 a.m. W.D.T.U. is
now located in Farrell Hall
in the bomb shelter,
sometimes referred to as

20,000 fathoms under the
gym. Created , in 1972 with
the a grant from the
Rockefeller foundation to
the S.U.N.Y. system, the
radio station received
$15,000 - 20,000 for
equipment. This year is
W.D.T.U.'s first anniversary
in their new facility. The
people who were responsi¬
ble for this move are Glenn
Weiner and Carl Fowler
who have since graduated
and Mike Sola who is
presently the station
manager. The other

Dear Uncle Tony,
I was to be married to my

Venezuelan fiance in June,
but he went home after his
graduation from college,
and couldn't get back into
the states to stay unless he
paid his government back
$25,000 that they paid for
his education in the states,
so the wedding was
cancelled. It's September
now, and he said he was

coming back last week, but
cancelled out the day
before. I love him, but I
find my feelings weakening
because I think he's making
excuses. What can I do to
save our dying relation¬
ship? I want to make sure
there's a wedding in the
near future.

Lizard

members of the executive
board are:

Assistant station mgr.-
William Diecler
Business mgr.-Eric Burger
Program Director-Mindy
Hochhouser
Commercial Production
mgr.-Joe Reyes
Music Director-Jackie
Confredo
News Director-Joanne
Feaster
Chief Engineer-Jim
Quinlivan
Public Relations Director-
Carl Van Kesteren
Financial Coordinator-
Diane Henery
Senator-Janet Hartman
Technical Advisor-Dr.
Richards
Programming Advisor-
Richard Harrington
Overthe summer, Mike,

who lives in Delhi, found
that 2 technique turn tables
and a SONYcassette deck
had been stolen. This
equipment is insured. No
one was ever apprehended.
This was a big set back in
the training efforts. What
should have taken 2 weeks
took 3 instead, to get on the
air. The studio today is
rr

makeshift. It is hard to do
production work and
because of this, W.D.T.U. is
not producing at its fullest
capacity.
The purpose of the radio

station is to provide a
service to the students.
W.D.T.U. tries to please
everyone. They are 90%
transmission efficient.
W.D.T.U. is an a.m. station,
broadcasting through an
f.m. cable and then through
the buildings electrical
system. To have the station
reach downtown, it would
take an administration
approval. Hopefully, the
proposal will be accepted
this year. There are

approximately 60 people
working or helping at the
station in one way or
another. If a student is
interested in becoming a
member, he or she has to
understand and obey the
rules and regualations set
up by the Executive Board
of W.D.T.U. as well as the
many F.C.C. guidelines.
The D.J. must be thorough¬
ly trained in the use of the
equipment, have a certain
amount of musical know-
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ledge and most of all have
spirit, and like to talk. If
you don't want to be a D.J.,
you can help by being on a
D.J.'s staff. W.D.T.U.'s
philosophy is that your
show is the reward for the
work you do on a staff.
The station's slogan is

"Rock and Roll Delhi—640
W.D.T.U." The frequency is
640 a.m., except for
O'Connor Hall which is 1400
a.m. The station operates
from 8 a.m. - 12 midnight
Monday - Saturday and
Sunday from 1 p.m. - 12
midnight. When the station
isn't operating, W.A.A.L. is

Dear Uncle TonyCI IJTI-.L!- ore.

Dear Lizard,
To me, your relationship

is weakening because you're
afraid to find out what
might happen in the end if
you hold on. I say hold on
for a little while longer, and
see what happens. If he
loves you as much as he said
he does, and wants to marry
you, he'll find a way to get
over.

Uncle Tony
Dear Uncle Tony,
I have a problem. My

boyfriend, soon to be my
husband, got another girl
pregnant. I don't know
what to do. I love him so

much, and I know he loves
me. He was just lonely. He
told me that she wants to
marry him, and he told her

Horoscope
for the week of Sept. 27-Oct.3

Campus Digest News Service

ARIES: (March 21 to April
19)—Not the time for impor¬
tant career decisions. Concen¬
trate instead on your own per¬
sonal life and objectives. So¬
meone from your past could
reappear and you may wonder
what you ever saw in them.
Get plenty of rest.
TAURUS: (April 20 to May

20)—The accent is on your
relationships with mate, part¬
ners and close associates.
Make extra efforts to maintain
harmony and act as mediator
in disputes. Good time to clear
out storage, closets and the
like.
GEMINI: (May 21 to June

20)—aGet involved in sports
and recreational activities. All
artistic pursuits are favored.
Your personality is magnetic
and you could attract all kinds
of interesting people to you!
Be sure your critical comments
are constructive.

LIBRA: (Sept. 23 to Oct
22)—Your mate or partner can
be agitated or defensive — use

your natural tact and
diplomacy. Unattached
Librans should take the in¬
itiative to meet new people.
Look you best, join groups,
get out and about to see and be
seen.

SCORPIO: (Oct. 23 to Nov.
21)—Start bringing out into
the open the ideas and plans
you've been thinking about
for some time. Tensions
release as you feel more free to
move forward toward your
goals. Contact those in power
— luck is with you!
SAGITTARIUS: (Nov. 22

to Dec. 21)—Higher-ups are
observing you, so operate at
peak efficiency. Systematically
handle domestic matters of
repair and maintenance. Be
firm but not dogmatic. Joy is
found through family associa¬
tions and home life.

no. Should I let him go? If 1
do, I know he will be
heartbroken and would not
marry her. He told me if I
let him go, he would do
something drastic. He told
the girl who is pregnant that
he will help her out but he
can't marry her because he
is in love with me. Help me
please!!

Mixed up feelings
Dear Mixed up feelings,
I would dump him! If he

is so in love with you, why
would he go for another
girl? You said he was lonely.
If he was lonely, why didn't
he come to you? You're his
wife to be, not the other
girl.

Uncle Tony

CANCER: (June 21 to July
22)—Schedule necessary ac¬
tivities for early in the week —
later on you may feel
somewhat introspective or
moody. Cooperate with others
in your working environment
and make time for recreational
activities involving children.
LEO: (July 23 to Aug.

22)—Catch up on things
you've been postponing, such
as correspondence, visits and
short trips. All communica¬
tions, reading and learning
matters are favored. Good
time for entertaining that
"special someone" in a
romantic setting.
VIRGO: (Aug. 23 to Sept

22)—You can come up with
unusual solutions to problems
now if you take time for
careful thought. Finances are
highlighted and you can deal
with tax matters or budget
brilliantly. You can find need¬
ed items at bargain prices!

Dear Uncle Tony,
I have a serious problem.

Most of my friends think
I'm strange because of my
hobby. My favorite thing to
do is to collect fecal
material!! I know it sounds
weird, but it's not as weird
as some other hobbies. I
have a collection of various
mammals feces in neatly
packed bags which are
labeled and then" filed
according to the mammals
species. Each is sprayed
with a fungicide to prevent
mold and mildew.
As a result of this, most

people laugh at me and
shun my friendship. I'm
very lonely but I refuse to
give up my hobby!!! So far, I
deal with this problem by
not telling anyone unless
they ask. But word gets

CAPRICORN: (Dec. 22 to
Jan. 19)—Opportunities are
around you and you are in the
driver's seat. Schedule
meetings with those in authori¬
ty and prestigious positions.
Recognition of past ac¬
complishments could come to
you now and the future looks
bright.

AQUARIUS: (Jan. 20 to
Feb. 18)—Finances require
serious thought and future
planning. Be alert for oppor¬
tunities — be willing to step
out in new directions instead
of clinging to old outmoded
concepts. Organize your per¬
sonal and work routines.

PISCES: (Feb. 19 to March
20)—Good news could come
to you from a distance. Give
thought to reorganizing your
financial structure. Guard
your credit and don't overex-
tend yourself. An important
person close to you can be of
help in the matter.

usually broadcasted. The
phone number for requests
is - 4342.
Mike looks forward to an

excellent year and is
working with a lot of
spirited people. College
organizations are encourag¬
ed to air all of their
important information,
and if they are planning
social functions, W.D.T.U.
is more than willing to help
out with the music.
W.D.T.U. meets Wednesday
nights at 8 p.m. in Farrell
Hall A & B. All Are
Welcome!!

around.
My collection is one of the

best feces collections in the
county. My closet is filled
with animal feces. But don't
get me wrong there is no
smell and they are nicely
categorized.
How do I keep friends

without giving up my
hobby?

S.P.

Dear S.P.
I hate to tell you this, but

I think you have to go one
way or the other. Feces'and
people just don't mix.
P.S. How do you know for
sure that you have the
greatest collection. I think
my feces collection is larger.

Uncle Tony
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Best of luck
to the
pledges of
Delta Zeta
Tau
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Checking Accounts Can
Make Interest
If you have cash in a

traditional checking
account, you are losing
money. Ever since Jan. 1,
1981 all financial institut¬
ions have the authority to
offer interest-paying
checking accounts. And
many are doing so.
They come in two basic

forms. Those offered my
credit unions are called
share drafts, and those of
banks and savings and loans
are referred to as NOW
accounts.
Share drafts have been

around since the 1970s. In
fact, their existence forced
banks to follow suit. They
look like and can be used
like checks but technically
aren't. One way they differ
is canceled checks are not
returned. Instead, a carbon
copy is made as they are
written. Photocopies of
canceled checks can be
obtained from the credit
union, if desired. (They are
kept on microfilm for at
least seven years.)
Bank and savings and

loan NOW accounts are
similar. But currently there
is a much wider variation
between them than share
drafts. Some require a
minimum balance of as
much as $1,500 or more.
There also may be service
fees. Such fees could cancel
the benefits of receiving

interest. NOW accounts also
usually do not have any
provision or overdrafts. In
fact, some charge asmuch as
$10 for checks returned
because of insufficient
funds.
Some banks offer ATS

(automatic transfer ser¬
vice). In this setup, a person
must have both a checking
and savings account until a
check is written. Then it is
transferred to the checking
account for payment. The
catch is, most banks charge
maintenance fees and some

charge a per-transaction fee
of up to $1. Others charge
both. Because of that, most
banks that offer ATS will
probably discontinue it as
consumers learn the
advantages of NOW and
share draft accounts.
While credit union share

draft accounts seem to be
generally the best deal at
the present, this could
change. As competition gets
fiercer, other financial
institutions will offer more
benefits as well. So it is a

good idea to shop around.
And always keep an eye out
for hidden costs such as
service fees.
Even if it pays interest,

don't put all your money
into a checking account. It
still can be to your
advantage to keep some
money in a savings account.

Honors Con't.
cross-campus enrollment
and overseas study, and will
be given special assistance
in seeking graduate awards
or fellowships.
SUNY is also planning a

series of University-wide
group meetings in which
Honors Scholars will meet
from time to time with each
other and with members of
the University's distinguish¬
ed faculty.
Commenting on the

program, SUNY Chancellor
Clifton R. Wharton, Jr.
expressed his "very deep
satisfaction" on its
establishment and observed
that "highly talented
students are immensely
important to colleges and
universities-especially the
State University of New
York."
"Gifted students," he

said, "stimulate their
teachers and fellow
students alike. They
undertake original and
innovative research. The
momentum of their pursuit
of knowledge helps carry
the entire instituion closer
to its goals."
The program will operate

under the general supervi¬
sion of a Distinguished
Faculty Honors Scholars
Awards Program Advisory
Committee appointed by
the Chancellor.
The initial group of

campuses participating in
the program includes the
four University Centers--at
Albany, Binghamton,

Buffalo and Stony Brook;
the State University Arts
and Science Colleges at
Buffalo, Cortland, New
Paltz and Plattsburgh;
Empire State College, the
College of Environmental
Science and Forestry in
Syracuse, and the Agricul¬
tural and Technical
Colleges at Alfred, Canton,
Delhi, Farmingdale and
Morrisville.
These campuses will

ACROSS

1. Consumed
4. Castor or

Pollux
8. Fellow
12. Charged

particle
13. Geometric

solid
14. Revolutionary

War hero
15. Inactive
17. Tightfisted

person
18. Affectations
19. Soil
20. Military

instrument
22. Shakespeare

subject
25. Cain's victim
26. Spreads

unchecked
27. Business

abbreviation

review the regular admis¬
sions credentials of
students, looking for those
which meet mimimum
eligibility requirements for
the Awards. Students
judged to have the most
outstanding record of
scholarship and creative
achievement will be invited
to apply, and candidates in
the final competition will
appear for personal
interviews.
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28. Lavar of
tennis

29. Dinner course
30. Establish
31. College

degree: abbr.
32. Strides
33. Vtn
34. Famous trio

of comedy
36. Was

indisposed
37. Sound from

"Elsa"
38. Church part
39. Marian, et al.
41. Uses up
44. Nicklaus, to

his fans
45. Become boring
46. Partner of

"bill"
47. Hamlet, for
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48. Card with
three spots

49. Finia

DOWN

1. Assist .

2. Extremely
3. "Seeing red"
4. Terrify
5. Oodles
6. Pismire
7. Scale tone
8. Aviary sounds
9. Waste-maker
10. Malt liquor
11. Apiece
16. 3.001
17. Emulated

Marcel
Marceau

19. Painter of
ballet scenes

20. Cutting
remarks

21. German sub:
hyph. wd.

22. Chaucer
output

23. Play locale
24. Carried
26. Daytona 500

entry
29. Norse legends
30. Still
32. AKC member
33. Sage
35. Heavenly

hunter
36. Have

relevance
38. Wheel shaft
39. Center
40. Oklahoma city
41. Auricle
42. Spanish

nobleman
43. Turf
45. % quart:

abbr.

Happy Hour
Mon Wed and Fri 4-7 pm

Vv&
•Vc PLUS!50C drinkspecialof the |

day!

"DELHI'S ROCK 'N ROLL"
THUR Oct 1 - Progressive rock from Elmira! GLASS

25® off all shots and mixed drinks

(Most Rail Drinks 75®)

FRI Oct 2 Maximum R & B!

SAT Oct 3 - A superb seven piece rock'n roll
band: THE KRYPTONITES
$1.00 Admission Fri and Sat after 9 p.m.

SUN Oct 4 - Bloody Marys 75<P 4 p.m. til closing
MON Oct 5 - Monday Night Football Special! 10
ozs. Drafts 3/$ 1.00 from kick-off til
conclusion. Half-time Special - Shots of
Schnapps 2/S1.00

HEAD Tree Admission*

TUE - Oct 6 - "Twofer" Nite! All draft and rail I
drinks 2 for 1, 9 p.m. - 1 a.m.[

WED Oct 7 - GRATEFUL DEAD NITE! Dead
music 9 p.m. - 1 a.m., Bluto's "Dead Head
cocktail 75<P

THUR Oct 8 - A tribute to the Rolling Stones I
1981 tour with "Hotwax" Mobile D.J.! *Free|
Admission*

\COMING!Fri, Oct 9 ■ JOE WHITING &
THE BANDIT BAND!

Only at Bluto's, 97 1/2 Main Street, Delhi, New York


